
 

COUNCIL ACTION SUMMARY SHEET 

MEETING DATE: June 24, 2024 

TOPIC Consent of Transfer of Residential Collection Services Contract from GFL 
Environmental USA Inc. to Priority Waste LLC 

 

BACKGROUND BRIEF:  

GFL Environmental currently provides residential rubbish, curbside recycling, and yard waste collection 
services for the Village of Lake Orion.  GFL has notified the Village of its intent to sell its Southeast 
Michigan business assets to Priority Waste LLC, with the transaction expected to occur on June 30, 
2024.  GFL is requesting the Village’s consent for the transfer of the residential collection services 
contract between GFL and the Village to Priority Waste. 

Attached is the letter of request from GFL dated June 4, 2024, for consent to transfer the contract to 
Priority Waste. 

SUMMARY OF PREVIOUS COUNCIL ACTION:  

06/28/2010 – Council awarded a contract for residential waste and recycling services to Richfield 
Equities.  Rizzo Environmental Services subsequently acquired the contract. 

04/28/2014 – Council approved an extension of the contract with Rizzo through June 30, 2018.  GFL 
Environmental USA Inc. subsequently acquired the contract. 

05/29/2018 – Council approved an extension of the contract with GFL through June 30, 2023. 

05/28/2023 – Council approved an extension of the contract with GFL through June 30, 2028. 

FINANCIAL IMPACT:  

None 

RECOMMENDED MOTION:  

To approve the Village of Lake Orion’s consent of the transfer of the residential waste, curbside 
recycling, and yard waste collection contract between the Village of Lake Orion and GFL Environmental 
USA Inc. to Priority Waste LLC pursuant to GFL’s letter of request dated June 4, 2024, with the 
condition and understanding that all provisions of the current GFL Environmental contract will remain 



in full force and effect for the full term of the contract with no changes whatsoever and with all service 
covered under the current contract to continue to be provided; and to authorize the Village Manager 
to countersign the letter indicating the Village’s consent to the transfer with the conditions noted. 


